
         
CONDOLENCE MOTION   

Moved by: Councillor Palacio   

Seconded by:  Mayor Miller    

The Mayor and Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened to learn of the passing of 
Michael Paul Sardella, beloved son of former Councillor Betty Disero, on April 29, 2009.  

Michael was a generous and giving young man who loved to travel and study other cultures.  He also 
loved to teach. His warm presence, outgoing personality, and iron determination to discover the 
world around him will be dearly missed.  

The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the Members of Toronto City Council, our 
sincere sympathy to Betty Disero and her family.        
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